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Government of West Bengal 

Public Works Department 

Establishment Branch 
Khadya Bhavan, Kolkata – 700087 

          No: 76 -E                                                                                                                         Date:19.08.2025 

 NOTIFICATION 

                             In continuation to all previous orders relating to distribution of works and in pursuance 

of this Department earlier Notification No. 75-E, dt 19.08.2025, Notification No. 04, dt. 15.01.2025, and 

Notification No. 66 dt 04.03.2014 regarding redesignation of post of Chief Engineers, it is in need to 

specifically assign the jurisdiction in respect of some existing Chief Engineers and some newly created 

Chief Engineers for the following : 

Sl. 

No.           

[1] 

Designation 

of CE post                           

[2] 

Head Quarter/ 

Establishment                    

[4] 

District under 

Jurisdiction                 

[5] 

Allotted Works                                               

[6] 

DDO of CE                     

[7] 

1 Chief 

Engineer I, 

Head 

Quarter, 

P.W.Dte. 

Nabanna/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile  

Chief Engineer, 

Head Quarter, 

P.W.Dte. 

Kolkata, Howrah, 

South 24 Pgs, North 

24 Parganas, Nadia, 

Purba Bardhaman, 

Paschim 

Bardhaman, 

Birbhum, Hooghly, 

Bankura,  Purulia, 

Purba Medinipur, 

Paschim Medinipur, 

Jhargram  

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer, Head Quarter, 

P.W.Dte. vide TD’s Notification no. 
66 dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction. All IFMS related works 
including Budget Control of P. W. 
Dte.( for the jurisdiction of Chief 
Engineer II Head Quarter, P.W.Dte. 
portion, he will take decission in 
consultation with him) excluding all 

establishment matters of erstwhile 
Chief Engineer, Head Quarter, 
P.W.Dte. 

Accounts 

Officer & Ex 

Officio 

Assistant 

Secretary, 

PWD 

2 Chief 

Engineer II 

Head 

Quarter, 

P.W.Dte. 

Nabanna/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

Head Quarter, 

P.W.Dte. 

Darjeeling, 

Kalimpong, 

Jalpaiguri, 

Alipurduar, 

Coochbehar, Malda, 

Dakshin 

Dinajpur,Uttar 

Dinajpur, 

Murshidabad 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer, Head Quarter, 
P.W.Dte. vide TD’s Notification no. 
66 dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction. Appointing authority of 
Group-B & C staff of P. W. Dte; 
HRMS-HOO function of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, Head Quarter, 
P.W.Dte. as well as cadre controlling 
authority, all establishment matters of 
erstwhile Chief Engineer, Head 
Quarter, P.W.Dte. excluding IFMS 
related works and Budget Control of 
P. W. Dte. 

Accounts 

Officer & Ex 

Officio 

Assistant 

Secretary, 

PWD 
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3 Chief 

Engineer I , 

South Zone, 

P.W.Dte. 

Writer’s 

Building/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W.Dte.,  

South Zone   

 Howrah, South 24 

Pgs, Outside of 

West Bengal 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer of any Zone under 

PWD vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction; HRMS HOO function  of 
the office of the erstwhile  Chief 
Engineer, P.W.Dte.,  South Zone. 

Assistant 

Engineer -I, 

South Zone, 

P. W. Dte.. 

4 Chief 

Engineer II, 

South Zone, 

P.W.Dte. 

Writer’s 

Building/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W.Dte.,  

South Zone   

Kolkata, North 24 

Parganas, Nadia 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer of any Zone under 

PWD vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction. 

Assistant 

Engineer -I, 

South Zone, 

P. W. Dte.. 

5 Chief 

Engineer, 

Health 

Works, South 

Bengal, 

P.W.Dte.               

Writer’s 

Building/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W.Dte.,  

South Zone   

Kolkata, Howrah, 

South 24 Pgs, North 

24 Parganas, Nadia, 

Purba Bardhaman, 

Paschim 

Bardhaman, 

Birbhum, Hooghly, 

Bankura,  Purulia, 

Purba Medinipur, 

Paschim Medinipur, 

Jhargram 

Function of Zonal Chief Engineer for 
Kolkata Health Circle, P.W.Dte., 
vetting  of estimates valued more than 
Rs. 2.5 cr. of Health Works of 
P.W.Dte., Social Sector, P. W. Dte 
(excluding technical sanction, 
tendering & execution), monitoring of 
health projects valued more than Rs. 

5.00 cr. for his specified jurisdiction. 

Assistant 

Engineer -I, 

South Zone, 

P. W. Dte.. 

6 Chief 

Engineer, 

Health 

Works, North 

Bengal, 

P.W.Dte.               

Jalpaiguri/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W.Dte.,  

North Zone                       

Darjeeling, 

Kalimpong, 

Jalpaiguri, 

Alipurduar, 

Coochbehar, Malda, 

Dakshin 

Dinajpur,Uttar 

Dinajpur, 

Murshidabad 

Vetting  of estimates valued more 

than Rs. 2.5 cr. of Health Works of 
P.W.Dte., Social Sector, P. W. Dte 
(excluding technical sanction, 
tendering & execution), monitoring of 
health projects valued more than Rs. 
5.00 cr. for his specified jurisdiction. 

Assistant 

Engineer  -I, 

North Zone, 

PWDte.                   

7 Chief 

Engineer I,  

West Zone, 

P.W.Dte. 

Durgapur/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W.Dte., West 

Zone  

Paschim 

Bardhaman, Purba 

Bardhaman, 

Birbhum, Hooghly  

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer of any Zone under 
PWD vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction; HRMS HOO function  of 
the office of the erstwhile Chief 
Engineer, P.W.Dte., West Zone.    

Assistant 

Engineer-

I,West Zone, 

P.W.Dte 

8 Chief 

Engineer II,  

West Zone, 

P.W.Dte. 

Durgapur/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W.Dte., West 

Zone  

Purulia,  Paschim 

Medinipur, Purba 

Medinipur, 

Jhargram, Bankura  

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer of any Zone under 

PWD vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction. 

Assistant 

Engineer-

I,West Zone, 

P.W.Dte. 

9 Chief 

Engineer I,  

North Zone, 

P.W.Dte. 

Jalpaiguri/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W.Dte.,  

North Zone  

Darjeeling, 

Kalimpong, 

Jalpaiguri, 

Alipurduar, 

Coochbehar 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer of any Zone under 

PWD vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction; HRMS HOO function  of 
the office of the erstwhile Chief 
Engineer, P.W.Dte., North Zone. 

Assistant 

Engineer  -I, 

North Zone, 

PWDte. 
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10 Chief 

Engineer II,  

North Zone, 

P.W.Dte. 

Malda/Establis

hment of 

Northern 

Circle, 

P.W.Dte.               

Malda, Dakshin 

Dinajpur,Uttar 

Dinajpur, 

Murshidabad 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer of any Zone under 

PWD vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction. 

EE & TA to 

SE, Northern 

Circle, 

P.W.Dte.                        

11 Chief 

Engineer, 

Planning, 

South Zone, 

PWDte 

Bhabani 

Bhawan/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

Planning, 

P.W.Dte. 

Kolkata, Howrah, 

South 24 Pgs, North 

24 Parganas, Nadia 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to  Chief Engineer, Planning, 
P.W.Dte. vide TD’s Notification no. 
66 dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction except works of Health 
Deptt. Monitoring of works of Survey 
& Design Circle, P. W. Dte. 

Accounts 

Officer & Ex 

Officio 

Assistant 

Secretary, 

PWD 

12 Chief 

Engineer, 

Planning, 

West Zone, 

P.W.Dte. 

Bhabani 

Bhawan/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

Planning, 

P.W.Dte. 

Paschim 

Bardhaman, Purba 

Bardhaman, 

Birbhum, Hooghly, 

Purulia,  Paschim 

Medinipur, Purba 

Medinipur, 

Jhargram, Bankura    

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer, Planning, 
P.W.Dte. vide TD’s Notification no. 
66 dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction except works of Health 
Deptt. Monitoring of works of  B. 
I.Cell, P. W. Dte and Planning & 
Monitoring Circle, P. W. Dte. 

Accounts 

Officer & Ex 

Officio 

Assistant 

Secretary, 

PWD 

13 Chief 

Engineer,  

Planning, 

North Zone , 

P.W.Dte. 

Jalpaiguri/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W.Dte.,  

North Zone   

Darjeeling, 

Kalimpong, 

Jalpaiguri, 

Alipurduar, 

Coochbehar, Malda, 

Dakshin 

Dinajpur,Uttar 

Dinajpur, 

Murshidabad 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer, Planning, 

P.W.Dte. vide TD’s Notification no. 
66 dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction. Monitoring of works of 
North Bengal Planning & Design 
Division, P. W. Dte. 

Assistant 

Engineer  -I, 

North Zone, 

PWDte 

14 Chief 

Engineer, 

Social 

Sector, 

P.W.Dte. 

New 

Secreteriat 

Building/ 

Establishment 

of  Chief 

Engineer, 

Social Sector, 

P.W.Dte. 

Head Quarter All technical Works, as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer, Social Sector, 
P.W.Dte. vide TD’s Notification no. 

66 dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction. Appointing authority of 
Group-B & C staff of Social Sector, 
P. W. Dte recruited before 
01.04.2014; HRMS HOO function of 
Chief Engineer, Social Sector, 
P.W.Dte., all establishment matters of 
Chief Engineer, Social Sector, 

P.W.Dte. 

Administrativ

e Officer, 

Social Sector 

P.W.Dte. 

15 Chief 

Engineer, 

Social 

Sector, South 

Zone, 

P.W.Dte. 

New 

Secreteriat 

Building/ 

Establishment 

of  Chief 

Engineer, 

Social Sector, 

P.W.Dte.                       

Kolkata, Howrah, 

South 24 Pgs, North 

24 Parganas, Nadia 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer of any Zone under 
PWD vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction. 

Administrativ

e Officer, 

Social Sector 

P.W.Dte.           

16 Chief 

Engineer, 

Social 

Sector, North 

Zone, 

P.W.Dte. 

Siliguri/ 

Establishment 

of  Northern 

Circle, Social 

Sector, P. W. 

Dte. 

Darjeeling, Kalimpong, 
Jalpaiguri, Alipurduar, 
Coochbehar, Malda, 

Dakshin Dinajpur,Uttar 
Dinajpur, Murshidabad 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer of any Zone under 
PWD vide TD’s Notification no. 66 

dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction. 

EE & TA to 

SE, Northern 

Circle, Social 

Sector,P. W. 

Dte 
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17 Chief 

Engineer, 

Social 

Sector, West 

Zone, 

P.W.Dte. 

Durgapur/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W.Dte., West 

Zone  

Paschim 

Bardhaman, Purba 

Bardhaman, 

Birbhum, Hooghly, 

Purulia,  Paschim 

Medinipur, Purba 

Medinipur, 

Jhargram, Bankura    

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer of any Zone under 

PWD vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction. 

Assistant 

Engineer-

I,West Zone, 

P.W.Dte 

18 Chief 

Engineer, 

Planning, 

South 

Bengal, 

Social 

Sector, 

P.W.Dte. 

New Building 

Complex, 

Baguiati/ 

Establishment 

of  Planning 

Circle, Social 

Sector, 

P.W.Dte.                                     

Kolkata, Howrah, 

South 24 Pgs, North 

24 Parganas, Nadia, 

Purba Bardhaman, 

Paschim 

Bardhaman, 

Birbhum, Hooghly, 

Bankura,  Purulia, 

Purba Medinipur, 

Paschim Medinipur, 

Jhargram 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer, Planning, P. W. 
Dte vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction.Monitoring of works of 

Planning Circle, Social Sector, P. W. 
Dte 

EE & TA to 

SE, Planning 

Circle, Social 

Sector, P. W. 

Dte                          

19 Chief 

Engineer, 

Planning, 

North 

Bengal, 

Social 

Sector, 

P.W.Dte 

Siliguri/ 

Establishment 

of  Northern 

Circle, Social 

Sector, P. W. 

Dte. 

Darjeeling, 

Kalimpong, 

Jalpaiguri, 

Alipurduar, 

Coochbehar, Malda, 

Dakshin 

Dinajpur,Uttar 

Dinajpur, 

Murshidabad 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer, Planning, P. W. 
Dte vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction.Monitoring of works of 
Design Division, Jalpaiguri, P. W. 

Dte. 

EE & TA to 

SE, Northern 

Circle, Social 

Sector, P. W. 

Dte 

20 Chief 

Engineer, 

(Works) 

Electrical, 

South 

Bengal, 

P.W.Dte. 

Khadya 

Bhavan/ 

Establishment 

of existing 

Chief Engineer, 

(Works) 

Electrical, , 

P.W.Dte. 

Kolkata, Howrah, 

South 24 Pgs, North 

24 Parganas, Nadia, 

Purba Bardhaman, 

Paschim 

Bardhaman, 

Birbhum, Hooghly, 

Bankura,  Purulia, 

Purba Medinipur, 

Paschim Medinipur, 

Jhargram  

All works excluding IT works as was 
entrusted to Chief Engineer, (Works) 
Electrical, , P.W.Dte.vide TD’s 
Notification no. 106 dated 14.12.2021 
for his specified jurisdiction.All 
IFMS related works including Budget 
Control of Electrical wing of P. W. 

Dte  

Accounts 

Officer & Ex 

Officio 

Assistant 

Secretary, 

PWD 

21 Chief 

Engineer, 

(Works) 

Electrical, 

North 

Bengal, 

PWDte 

Jalpaiguri/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W.Dte.,  

North Zone 

Darjeeling, 

Kalimpong, 

Jalpaiguri, 

Alipurduar, 

Coochbehar, Malda, 

Dakshin 

Dinajpur,Uttar 

Dinajpur, 

Murshidabad 

All electrical works including vetting 
of all schemes of other department 

Assistant 

Engineer  -I, 

North Zone, 

PWDte. 

22 Chief 

Engineer, 

(Planning) 

Electrical, 

P.W.Dte. 

Bhabani 

Bhawan/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

(Planning) 

Electrical, 

P.W.Dte. 

All Districts All works as was entrusted to CE, 
(Planning), Electrical, P. W. Dte vide 
TD’s Notification no. 106 dated 
14.12.2021 for his jurisdiction & 

vetting of all schemes of other 
department 

Accounts 

Officer & Ex 

Officio 

Assistant 

Secretary, 

PWD 
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23 Chief 

Engineer, 

(Works) 

Electrical, 

IT, P.W.Dte. 

Writers 

Building/ 

Establishment 

of 

Superintending 

Engineer, IT 

Circle, P. W. 

Dte 

All Districts Technical sanction, taking necessary 
action as chairman of the tender 

committee for IT works upto Rs 10 
crores and monitoring & supervision 
of all IT works of south zone, west 
zone and north zone of PWD  
including vetting of all schemes 
related to IT works submitted by 
other departments/wings 

Assistant  

Engineer, IT 

Circle, 

Kolkata, 

P.W.Dte 

24 Chief 

Engineer I, 

Head 

Quarter, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte. 

Nabanna/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

Head Quarter, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e. 

Kolkata, Howrah, 

South 24 Pgs, North 

24 Parganas, Nadia, 

Purba Bardhaman, 

Paschim 

Bardhaman, 

Birbhum, Hooghly, 

Bankura,  Purulia, 

Purba Medinipur, 

Paschim Medinipur, 

Jhargram  

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer, Head Quarter, 

P.W(Roads).Dte. vide TD’s 
Notification no. 66 dated 04.03.2014 
for his specified jurisdiction. All 
IFMS related works including Budget 
Control of P. W(Roads).Dte.( for the 
jurisdiction of Chief Engineer II Head 
Quarter, P.W(Roads).Dte. portion, he 
will take decission in consultation 

with him) excluding all establishment 
matters of erstwhile Chief Engineer, 
Head Quarter, P.W(Roads).Dte. 

S.O. , P.W. 

Deptt. (Roads 

Wing) 

25 Chief 

Engineer II, 

Head 

Quarter, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte. 

Nabanna/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

Head Quarter, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e. 

Darjeeling, 

Kalimpong, 

Jalpaiguri, 

Alipurduar, 

Coochbehar, Malda, 

Dakshin 

Dinajpur,Uttar 

Dinajpur, 

Murshidabad 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer, Head Quarter, 
P.W(Roads).Dte. vide TD’s 
Notification no. 66 dated 04.03.2014 
for his specified jurisdiction. 

Appointing authority of Group-B & C 
staff of P. W. Dte; HRMS-HOO 
function of erstwhile Chief Engineer, 
Head Quarter, P.W(Roads).Dte. as 
well as cadre controlling authority, all 
establishment matters of erstwhile 
Chief Engineer, Head Quarter, 
P.W(Roads).Dte. excluding IFMS 

related works and Budget Control of 
P. W(Roads). Dte. 

S.O. , P.W. 

Deptt. (Roads 

Wing) 

26 Chief 

Engineer I , 

South Zone, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte 

Khadya 

Bhavan/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e,  South Zone  

Kolkata, Howrah, 

South 24 Pgs 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer of any Zone under 

PWD vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction; HRMS HOO function  of 
the office of the erstwhile  Chief 
Engineer, P.W(Roads).Dte., South 
Zone. 

Assistant 

Engineer-I , 

South Zone, 

P. W.(Roads) 

Dte. 

27 Chief 

Engineer II , 

South Zone, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte 

Khadya 

Bhavan/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e,  South Zone  

North 24 Parganas, 

Nadia 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer of any Zone under 
PWD vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 

jurisdiction. 

Assistant 

Engineer -I, 

South Zone, 

P. W.(Roads) 

Dte. 

28 Chief 

Engineer I , 

West Zone, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte 

Durgapur/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e,  West Zone  

Paschim 

Bardhaman, Purba 

Bardhaman, 

Birbhum, Hooghly   

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer of any Zone under 

PWD vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction; HRMS HOO function  of 
the office of the erstwhile Chief 
Engineer, P.W(Roads).Dte., West 
Zone.    

Assistant 

Engineer-I, 

West Zone , 

P.W(Roads).

Dte,  West 

Zone  
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29 Chief 

Engineer II , 

West Zone, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte 

Durgapur/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e,  West Zone  

Purulia,  Paschim 

Medinipur, Purba 

Medinipur, 

Jhargram, Bankura  

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer of any Zone under 

PWD vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction. 

Assistant 

Engineer-I,  

West Zone , 

P.W(Roads).

Dte,   

30 Chief 

Engineer I , 

North Zone, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte 

Siliguri/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e,  North Zone  

Darjeeling, 

Kalimpong, 

Jalpaiguri, 

Alipurduar, 

Coochbehar 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer of any Zone under 
PWD vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 
jurisdiction; HRMS HOO function  of 
the office of the erstwhile Chief 
Engineer, P.W(Roads).Dte., North 

Zone. 

Assistant 

Engineer-I, 

North Zone 

PW(Roads)Dt

e./ 

31 Chief 

Engineer II , 

North Zone, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte 

Malda 

Establishment 

of  Northern 

Highway 

Circle, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e                 

Malda, Dakshin 

Dinajpur,Uttar 

Dinajpur, 

Murshidabad 

All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer of any Zone under 
PWD vide TD’s Notification no. 66 
dated 04.03.2014 for his specified 

jurisdiction. 

EE & TA to 

SE, Northern 

Highway 

Circle, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte                 

32 Chief 

Engineer, 

Planning, 

South Zone, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte 

Bhabani 

Bhawan/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

Planning, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e 

Kolkata, Howrah, 

South 24 Pgs, North 

24 Parganas, Nadia 

Preparation and Technical Sanction of 
DPR of Bridge Projects including 

ROBs as well as Checking, 
verification and Technical Sanction of 
DPR of Road Projects above Rs 10 
crore under his specified jurisdiction 
for both P. W. Dte & P. W(Roads). 
Dte. Monitoring of works of Bridge 
Planning Circle, P. W(Roads). Dte 
and State Highway Planning Circle, 

P. W(Roads). Dte under his specified 
jurisdiction. 

S.O. , P.W. 

Deptt.. 

(Roads Wing) 

33 Chief 

Engineer, 

Planning, 

West Zone, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte 

Bhabani 

Bhawan/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

Planning, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e 

Paschim 

Bardhaman, Purba 

Bardhaman, 

Birbhum, Hooghly, 

Purulia,  Paschim 

Medinipur, Purba 

Medinipur, 

Jhargram, Bankura    

Preparation and Technical Sanction of 
DPR of Bridge Projects including 
ROBs as well as Checking, 
verification and Technical Sanction of 
DPR of Road Projects above Rs 10 

crore under his specified jurisdiction 
for both P. W. Dte & P. W(Roads). 
Dte. Monitoring of works of Bridge 
Planning Circle, P. W(Roads). Dte 
and State Highway Planning Circle, 
P. W(Roads). Dte under his specified 
jurisdiction. 

S.O. , P.W. 

Deptt.. 

(Roads Wing) 

34 Chief 

Engineer,  

Planning, 

North Zone, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte 

Siliguri/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e,  North Zone  

Darjeeling, 

Kalimpong, 

Jalpaiguri, 

Alipurduar, 

Coochbehar, Malda, 

Dakshin 

Dinajpur,Uttar 

Dinajpur, 

Murshidabad 

Preparation and Technical Sanction of 
DPR of Bridge Projects including 
ROBs as well as Checking, 

verification and Technical Sanction of 
DPR of Road Projects above Rs 10 
crore under his specified jurisdiction 
for both P. W. Dte & P. W(Roads). 
Dte.Monitoring of works of State 
Highway Design & Planning Circle, 
P. W(Roads). Dte  

Assistant 

Engineer-I, 

North Zone 

PW(Roads)Dt

e. 
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35 Chief 

Engineer, 

NH Wing, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte  

Khadya 

Bhavan/ 

Establishment 

of  Chief 

Engineer, 

National 

Highway Wing, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e 

All Districts HQ function, liaison with  MORTH 
regarding all NH works including 

funtioning as chairman of State 
Evaluation Committee for NH tenders 
as per MORTH guideline for all NH 
works including 'Setu Bharatam' NH 
ROBs 

S.O. , P.W. 

Deptt.. 

(Roads Wing) 

36 Chief 

Engineer, 

NH Wing, 

West Zone, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte             

Durgapur/ 

Establishment 

of NH Circle-

II, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e  

Paschim 

Bardhaman, Purba 
Bardhaman, 

Birbhum, Hooghly, 

Purulia,  Paschim 
Medinipur, Purba 

Medinipur, 

Jhargram, Bankura  

All  technical Works including audit 
matters, court cases related to NH 
works under his specified jurisdiction 

as per MORTH guideline. 

EE & TA to 

SE, NH 

Circle-II, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte   

37 Chief 

Engineer, 

NH Wing, 

South Zone, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte             

Khadya 

Bhavan/ 

Establishment 

of Chief 

Engineer, 

National 

Highway Wing, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e 

Kolkata, Howrah, 

South 24 Pgs, North 

24 Parganas, Nadia 

All  technical Works including audit 
matters, court cases related to NH 
works under his specified jurisdiction 
as per MORTH guideline. 

S.O. , P.W. 

Deptt.. 

(Roads Wing) 

38 Chief 

Engineer, 

NH Wing, 

North Zone, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte             

Siliguri/Establi

shment of NH 

Circle-III, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e  

Darjeeling, 

Kalimpong, 

Jalpaiguri, 

Alipurduar, 

Coochbehar, Malda, 

Dakshin 

Dinajpur,Uttar 

Dinajpur, 

Murshidabad 

All  technical Works including audit 
matters, court cases related to NH 
works under his specified jurisdiction 
as per MORTH guideline. 

EE & TA to 

SE,  NH 

Circle-III , 

P.W(Roads).

Dte  

39 Chief 

Engineer, 

NH, 

Planning,  

P.W(Roads).

Dte  

Khadya 

Bhavan/ 

Establishment 

of Chief 

Engineer,  

National 

Highway Wing, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e 

All Districts All project works related to Planning 
& Design in respect of Roads & 
Bridges and ROBs on NHs within the 
state of West Bengal. Monitoring of 
works of NH Planning & Design 
Circle, P. W(Roads). Dte. 

S.O. , P.W. 

Deptt.. 

(Roads Wing) 

40 Chief 

Engineer, 

Bridge 

Monitoring, 

South 

Bengal, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte  

Bhabani 

Bhawan/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile  

Chief Engineer, 

Planning, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e.                

Kolkata, Howrah, 

South 24 Pgs, North 

24 Parganas, Nadia, 

Purba Bardhaman, 

Paschim 

Bardhaman, 

Birbhum, Hooghly, 

Bankura,  Purulia, 

Purba Medinipur, 

Paschim Medinipur, 

Jhargram 

To head 'Bridge Inspection & 
Monitoring Cell' for the works related 
to bridge management, repair & 
rehabilitation/ retrofitting for existing 
bridges under his specified 
jurisdiction 

S.O. , P.W. 

Deptt.. 

(Roads Wing)        
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41 Chief 

Engineer, 

Bridge 

Monitoring, 

North 

Bengal, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte   

Siliguri/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e,  North Zone  

Darjeeling, 

Kalimpong, 

Jalpaiguri, 

Alipurduar, 

Coochbehar, Malda, 

Dakshin 

Dinajpur,Uttar 

Dinajpur, 

Murshidabad 

To head 'Bridge Inspection & 
Monitoring Cell' for the works related 

to bridge management, repair & 
rehabilitation/ retrofitting for existing 
bridges under his specified 
jurisdiction 

Assistant 

Engineer-I, 

North Zone 

PW(Roads)Dt

e. 

42 Chief 

Engineer, 

Road Safety, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte 

Bhabani 

Bhawan/ 

Establishment 

of erstwhile 

Chief Engineer, 

Planning, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e 

All Districts To act as nodal officer on road safety 
issues related to P. W. Dte & 
P.W(Roads).Dte. To assist and 

coordinate with the construction wing 
in complying with the directives of 
the Supreme Court Committee on 
Road Safety and the State Road 
Safety Council and coordination with 
Transport Deptt., Police Authority 
and other stake holders 

S.O. , P.W. 

Deptt.. 

(Roads Wing) 

43 Chief 

Engineer & 

Director, 

Road 

Building & 

Research 

Institute, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte 

Pailan, Joka/ 

Establishment 

of Chief 

Engineer & 

Director, Road 

Building & 

Research 

Institute, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e 

All Districts All technical Works as was entrusted 
to Chief Engineer, Road Building & 
Research Institute, P.W(Roads).Dte  
vide TD’s Notification no. 66 dated 
04.03.2014 for his jurisdiction 

Chief 

Research 

Officer, 

RBRI 

44 Chief 

Engineer, 

PIU, ROB, 

P.W(Roads).

Dte  

Khadya 

Bhavan/ 

Establishment 

of Chief 

Engineer, PIU, 

ROB, 

P.W(Roads).Dt

e   

All Districts Existing duties S. O., PWD 

Deptt. (Roads 

Wing) 

 

  

All concerned are being informed accordingly. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

                                                                                                                                                       By Order of the Governor,   

 
                 

 

                                                                                                                                                       Joint Secretary (P), P.W.D  

to the Government of West Bengal 
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No.2528/1(30)-E/ PWD-11048/20/2023-WORKS WING-Dept. of PWD                             Date:19.08.2025  
 

Copy forwarded for information to:- 

1. The Principal Accountant General (A&E), WB / Accountant General (Audit-I), WB. 

2. The Engineer-In-Chief I/II & Ex-Officio Secretary, Public Works Department. 

3. The Financial Advisor, Public Works Department. 
4. The Chief Engineer, (H.Q.)/Planning, P.W Dte./P.W.(Rd) Dte./North Zone/West Zone/ South 

Zone/social Sector/ P.W Dte. North Zone/West Zone/ South Zone/ NH Wing/ PIU(ROB),P.W.(Rds.) 

Dte. 

5. The Director & Chief Engineer, RBRI, PW(Rds)Dte. 

6. The Joint Secretary, Finance Department, Group-P2. 

7. The Joint Secretary, (Administration/ Works/Roads/ Project & Co-ordination.),PWD 

8. The Pay & Accounts Officer, Kolkata Pay & Accounts Office- I/II/III. 

9. The Treasury Officer,………………………………………..Treasury. 

10. The P.S to Hon’ble  M.I.C., P.W.D 

11. The P.S to Secretary, P.W.D 

12. The P.A. to Senior Special Secretary, P.W.D. 

 
  

 

Deputy Secretary (P), P.W.D. 


	Government of West Bengal
	Public Works Department
	Establishment Branch

